



اليوم: السبت
التاريخ: 09 / 12 / 2023م
مدة الامتحان: ساعتان وخمسة عشرة دقيقة
مجموع العلامات: (100) علامة

امتحان شهادة الدراسة الثانوية العامة
الدورة الاستكمالية- لعام 2023م

Reading Comprehension (40 points)

Question Number One: (20 points)

Read the following text and do the tasks below:

It used to be thought that friendship was something that 'just happened' between people. However, many studies by social scientists have shown that becoming friends with another person is a complex process, but one that can be learnt. Making (and keeping) friends isn't easy – it takes effort. Here are the top five tips for turning someone you know into a lasting friend.

1. _____
Everyone has acquaintances – people we know, but who aren't (yet) friends. To take your relationship further than just discussing the weather, you need to show an interest in their lives. Ask them questions (but don't get too personal at first). Even more importantly, listen to their answers and remember the information for the next time you meet.

2. Don't let one mistake get in the way

Maybe you made a joke that annoyed your new friend, or forgot to call when you promised to. It's almost inevitable that something will go wrong at some point, but it's how you react to the situation that may be more important than the initial error. An honest apology and making the effort not to let it happen again are usually all that's needed.

3. _____
When making arrangements, there are two opposite ways of behaving that can harm a friendship. The first is forcing the other person to make all the decisions by saying things like 'I don't mind, you choose' or 'Whatever you want'. The other is being too particular and inflexible about what you want to happen, or where, or when. Try to find a middle way between the two extremes.

4. _____
It's understandable that you want to impress a new friend and make them aware of your good points, but don't go too far. Research shows that most of us tend to like people who don't boast about their achievements or take themselves too seriously.

5. _____
If someone tells you something 'in confidence', it means just that – they are confident that you won't tell anyone else. In other words, they trust you. If you then pass on this information to another person, that trust is broken. Even if your friend doesn't find out what you've done, this kind of behaviour can easily destroy a friendship over time.

A. Match the titles below with the tips in the text:

(6 points)

- | | |
|------------------------------------|-----------------------|
| a. Be clear, but not too demanding | b. Don't try too hard |
| c. Keep secrets to yourself | d. Be interested |

B. Answer the following questions:

(6 points)

- How can you show an interest in your friends' lives?
a. _____ b. _____
- What do you need to do if you do something wrong to your friend?
a. _____ b. _____
- What are the two ways of behaving that may destroy a relationship?
a. _____ b. _____

C. Decide whether each of the following is True or False:**(8 points)**

1. Social scientists' studies proved that becoming friends is an impossible process to be learnt. ()
2. The way you react to the situation is more important than the error you made to your friend. ()
3. Research shows that most of us don't like people who boast about their achievements. ()
4. Passing your friends' secrets doesn't break the trust between you. ()

Question Number Two: (20 points)**Read the following text about starting business, then do the tasks below:**

Starting a business is a complex process that shouldn't be rushed. It's important to take your time and make sure that you fill in all the details concerning planning, making key financial decisions and completing a series of legal activities. The following four steps can help you plan, prepare and manage your business.

1. _____: You should study the market in order to learn about the goods and services that are required by consumers. This factor is the crucial one. When you discover that people demand an item but no one has produced it yet, you have the best chances to conquer the chosen sector of the market.
2. _____: Then, you should create your own business plan that will contain the entire information about running your business. Your business plan is a road map that shows you how money should be spent. It's also how you'll prove to investors and funders that you've thought things through.
3. _____: You need a support system while you are starting a business and afterwards. A family member or a friend that you can discuss ideas with and who will listen to the latest business startup crises is invaluable. When you are starting a business, experienced guidance is the best support system of all.
4. _____: 70% of startups fail because their founders invest in growth too soon. No small business owners can market their brand to the whole world, but it's absolutely possible to meet the needs of a select group. That select group is your potential target audience, and you need to figure out who they are. Next, think about why that person would want your product or service.

A. Read the text then choose the best title (a - d) for each step:**(6 points)**

- | | |
|--|--------------------------------|
| a. Think about your potential target audience | b. Research the market |
| c. Write a business plan | d. Get help from others |

B. Decide whether each of the following is (T) or (F):**(8 points)**

1. Starting a business is a complex process that demands careful thinking and time. ()
2. Friends and family support is still needed after starting your own business. ()
3. Business beginners can sell their products to the whole world. ()
4. Knowing your chosen group has no effect on deciding their desires. ()

C. Complete the following statements:**(6 points)**

1. It's important to study the market because _____
2. If people ask for something but no one has produced it yet, you _____
3. When setting up a business, the best support system is _____

Vocabulary: (25 points)

Question Number Three: (25 points)

A. Match the words in the box with their meanings below:

(10 points)

optional - reserve - employment - point - genuine

1. purpose: _____ 2. second choice: _____ 3. real: _____
4. not compulsory: _____ 5. getting a job: _____

B. Complete the sentences with words from the box:

(5 points)

remote - controversial - inevitable - lack - reluctant

1. If a patient has had unsuccessful treatment, she may be _____ to try again.
2. Accidents are _____ if you drive too fast.
3. Immigration is a _____ issue in many countries.
4. The animals died due to the _____ of water.
5. Earthquakes in Turkey destroyed many villages in _____ areas.

C. Circle the correct answer:

(10 points)

1. There is no way to be safe in your career unless there is **(job opportunity / job security)**.
2. My father has been **(in business / on business)** for twenty-five years without feeling bored.
3. After the election, there was a peaceful **(handover / takeoff)** of power to the new government.
4. We need to spend more on advertising to increase our product's **(market value/market research)**.
5. Employers usually decide within 5 minutes if someone is **(suitable for/ protect from)** the job.

Language: (25 points)

Question Number Four: (25 points)

A. Complete the sentences with the correct tense of the verbs in brackets:

(7.5 points)

1. She goes to university by car but today she _____ the train. **(take)**
2. As soon as I met him, I knew that he _____ my old friend. **(be)**
3. The doctor _____ it's an effective medicine to be taken. **(think)**
4. What _____ she _____ for the last thirty minutes? **(do)**
5. He _____ away all the letters that he had written during his holiday. **(throw)**

B. Report the following:

(6 points)

1. "Have you finished reading the book yet?"
The teacher asked me _____.
2. "What does she bring her mother?"
They asked her _____.
3. "Don't spend money on things that you can't afford. "
My friend warned me against _____.

C. Choose the correct answer:

(7.5 points)

1. The weather forecast says it's **(raining / going to rain)**, there are many black clouds in the sky.
2. She's better than her colleagues, so she **(may well / may not)** lose the competition.
3. Where would you like me. **(putting / to put)** these books?
4. I remembered **(meeting / to meet)** her during the previous ceremony.
5. The baby was born before the **(expected / expecting)** time.

D. 1. Rewrite the following sentences using reduced relative clauses: (2 points)

1. The doctors who work hard to improve their skills will get better positions at hospitals.
_____.
2. We had dinner at a restaurant that had been recommended by friends.
_____.

2. Add question tags to the sentences below: (2 points)

1. He's very smart, _____?
2. They didn't talk about the problem, _____?

Writing: (10 points)**Question Number Five : (10 points)****Choose One of the following topics:****اكتب موضوعا واحدا من احد الموضوعين**

1. **If you could be an athlete who can do any sport at any time, past or present, who would you be? why?** Write an essay taking into consideration the following:
Paragraph 1: Talk about why you like sports in general.
Paragraph 2: Which player you would dream to be.
Paragraph 3: Why you choose that athlete in particular.
2. **Have you ever felt that even if you are given much time to complete a task, time won't be enough and you will fall behind anyway?** Write an essay trying to answer these questions:
Why did you have this feeling? How can you overcome it and manage your time?

انتهت الأسئلة